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Announcements

Payroll change

not possible now

Is there any possibility that persons
being paid monthly will be paid twice a
month?

Russell Cook, coordinator of UM
Special Projects, says there is no
possibility at this time. New payroll
procedures are being looked at and there
is a possibility of being paid twice a
month but it is still a long time off, he
said.

Retirees meet;

committee formed

Almost 500 persons attended the
Retiree Luncheon April 10 in the
Memorial Union. This year, for the first
time, representatives from all campuses
were present.

President Olson spoke at the luncheon
on changes to be expected at the
University in the 80s; Chancellor Uehling
reported on progress toward the fostering
of excellence on campus, and UM
Treasurer Donald Holm discussed the
growth of the reserve fund, from which
retirement stipends are paid, and the
prospects of a more systematic approach
to increases.

Retiree Advisory Committee Chairman
Edmund Marhsall briefly reviewed the
work of his committee. He said that
through the UM Committee on
Retirement and Staff Benefits, a proposal
linking retirement stipends to changes in
University salaries is being considered.

After the luncheon, an Intercampus
Coordinating Committee for Retirees was
established to explore coordination of
interests and activities, and to work
toward the appointment of a retiree-at-
large on the University Committee on
Retirement and Staff Benefits.

Standing committees
take step to change

UMC’s standing committee system
underwent some significant changes last
month, as a result of the recom-
mendations of the Committee on Com-
mittees.

Breaking precedent is a new reporting
system: no longer will all standing
committees report directly to the
chancellor. While four will continue this
procedure, the majority will report to top
administrators who also have the
authority to appoint ex-officio members.
Another change is in committee terms —
for some committees, from the academic
year to the calendar year. And a new
campus-wide committee policy has been
adopted: committee members absent
from three consecutive meetings are off
the committee, unless excused.

The Committee on Committees reviews
one-third of UMC’s committees yearly,
and makes recommendations on their
revision or continuance.

The changes were adopted to make the
committee system more effective, said
Faculty Council Chairman David West.
Because of the large number of com-
mittees on campus, the chancellor
consults the appropriate line officer on
committee matters. By going directly to
the responsible administrator, the new
reporting procedure will just eliminate a
step, says West.

The committees will continue to submit
annual reports to the chancellor,
however, as well as to line officers and
the Committee on Committees.

Four committees report directly to the
chancellor: Honorary Degrees, Retiree
Advisory, Intercollegiate Athletics and
the Committee on Committees.

Seven now report directly to the
Provost: Lectures and Cultural Events,
Entrance of Students and Revision of
Records, Library, Residence for Tuition
Purposes, Veterans Services, Operations

and International Programs and Studies.

Reporting to the Director of Equal
Opportunity: Committee for Persons with
Disabilities, Minority Affairs Committee,
Status of Women and Equal Opportunity
Council.

Reporting to the Vice Chancellor for
Student Services: Housing Committee,
Memorial Union and Brady Commons,
Student Council, SOGA, Student Finan-
cial Aids, Maneater, Brewer-Rothwell
and Student Fees Capital Improvements
Committee.

Reporting to the Director of In-
stitutional Research and Planning:
Campus Planning.

Reporting to the Vice Chancellor for
Administrative Services: Campus
Parking, Traffic Appeals, Hearnes and
Safety.

Appointments for four committees are
being made on calendar year bases, Aery
said, so that they can function more
effectively. It is hoped that committees
which function throughout the summer
will profit from the new schedule. Those
affected are the Committee on Residence
for Tuition Purposes, Student Conduct
Committee and Traffic Appeals Com-
mittee. The Honorary Degrees Com-
mittee needed more lead time to plan for
the next year’s degree recipients, West
said, and will also be appointed each
calendar year.

Several committees will be abolished
this year, on the recommendation of the
Committee on Committees: The Com-
mittee on Schedule of Studies and
Examinations, the Committee for Grants
and Scholarships for Study Elsewhere,
and the Student Publications Committee.

Task Force publishes
development report

If higher education at UMC is to
flourish in the next decade, faculty
development must be an integral part of
institutional planning.

The Faculty Council’s Faculty
Development Task Force, chaired by
Chris Lucas, spent four months con-
sidering the past and divining the future
of faculty involvement at UMC.

The report by the 15-member com-
mittee ranked faculty salary increases
and upgrading the campus physical
facilities as high priorities for UMC.

The report is being mailed to all
faculty; copies can also be obtained from
Chairman David West’s office.

The task force was formed to examine
the predictions for universities and
colleges in the 80s: Static to declining
enrollments, budget reallocations and
declines, and abolition of mandatory
retirement. They all mean diminution of
institutional choices for faculty in
general, according to West.

In a Mizzou Monthly article, West
spelled out the possible results of those
factors. “Faculty of all institutions from
coast to coast will face the emotional
stress experienced in any kind of en-
trapment and with that stress they’ll
experience boredom, resentment, pain,
withdrawal, guilt and failure.”

With a charge to find alternatives to
entrapment and its symptoms, the task
force looked at development programs at
other universities and circulated
questionnaires at UMC.

The report’s introduction notes
development programs at many
universities fail because the programs
focus on limited aspects of academic life.
Programs initiated by administrators
instead of at the grass roots faculty level
are another problem. The task force sees
faculty development as involving the
organizational, professional and personal
spheres of development.

The report also addresses faculty

sabbaticals, leaves of absence and re-
assignments, continuing education,
faculty prequisites, retirement benefits
and support and assistance programs.

The report’s recommendations include
keeping faculty salary improvements as
a central budgetary concern;
establishing a faculty development fund
as a regular line item in the UMC
budget; requiring that programs
maintain and enhance faculty ef-
fectiveness in teaching and advisement
and coordination of information
dissemination.

UMC salaries are
difficult to compare

You can’t compare the salaries of UMC
faculty. At least not if the comparison is
to be a valid one, says John Yeager,
manager of analytical studies.

An Oklahoma State University study of
1979-80 salaries conducted at 68 public
institutions was recently published in the
Chronicle of Higher Education. The
survey divided the United States into four
regions with the highest salaries reported
in the Northeast and upper Middlewest
region. Faculty there received salaries in
the $30,000 range for professors; $22,000
for associate professors and $18,000 for
assistant professors. Instructors are paid
more in the Western part of the country,
earning an average of $15,000.

In the lower Middlewest, including
Missouri, professors earn an average of
$28,000; associate professors $21,000;
assistant professors $17,500 and in-
structors $13,000.

Where Missouri fits into that picture is
hard to say because of differences in
computing the salaries, Yeager says.

For instance, in the Oklahoma State
study, the salaries were computed on a
nine-month instead of a 12-month basis.
And when the figures were further
broken down into average salaries per
discipline, Yeager says that no division is
made by academic ranks, an important
factor.

Faculty salaries nationwide have in-
creased 6.7 percent this year and an
average of 5.3 percent in the lower
Middlewest. Missouri fares much better
than the regional average with 6.8 per-
cent increase over last year.

“That figure is comparing the
population of two different years and the
percentage of change between them,”
Yeager said. “The percentage seems low
because it includes both the retiring and
new faculty members. If the percentage
was based on just the continuing faculty.
it would be much higher.”

An extensive breakdown on salaries by
disciplines for UMC is a project that
Yeager says he plans to tackle next fall.
The Chronicle cautions that the results of
this study may differ from a more
comprehensive study to be undertaken
this year by the National Center for
Education Statistics and the American
Association of University Professors.

New office formed

for grants, contracts

With a goal of an office more
responsive to the University and external
community, the Grants and Contracts
Office and the Research and Restricted
Accounting section have been combined
to form the UM Office of Sponsored
Programs.

Rudy Koch, new director of the office,
says the change, made by the UM Office
of the Assistant Vice President for
Financial Services, will make the office
more effective and efficient and will
increase staff proficiency.

Bob Jenkins has been promoted to
associate director, sponsored programs
services, and will be responsible for
proposal submission, negotiation and

award functions. The sponsored
programs finance group, will be headed
by new associate director Dave McGuire
and will be responsible for reporting,
billing and other financial functions.

Koch and Jenkins and their staffs wil
be in 812-818 Clark Hall, with 882-8305 as
the phone number. McGuire will be
located at 118 University Hall with the
phone number 882-6484.

Center offers
foreign expertise

The UMC Referral Center, 1012
Engineering Building, will be able to
offer international expertise with in-
formation from the University’s in-
ternational students.

Interested students have filled out data
sheets that include field of study, major
interests, suggestions for improvement in
international economics relations and
personal information, according to Linda
Crissman of the Office of International
Student Programs.

The students will be able to help the
center answer questions about imports
and exports, culture, religions or the
various business practices in their own
countries.

The project is a joint effort of the
Referral Center and the Office of In-
ternational Student Programs.

India fellowships
available for 1981-82

Unusual faculty fellowships for
research in India are now available
through the Indo-American Fellowship
Program.

Deadline for application is July 1, 1980
to take place during the academic year
1981-82.

This program targets ‘‘individuals who
are not Indian specialists but whose
disciplinary or professional skills can be
enhanced by the opportunity to carry our
research in India,” according to director
Paul Wallace.

Additional materials on Fullbright
Opportunities Abroad for University
Lecturing and Advanced Research are
also in the Center for International
Programs and Studies for the following
areas: mass communications, law and
political science, fine and applied arts,
anthropology and sociology, linguistics
and English as a foreign language,
mathematics and physical sciences,
awards for younger scholars, and
psychology. Deadline dates vary between
June 1 and July 1, 1980 for the academic
year 1981-82.

For more information, contact the
Center for International Programs and
Studies, 882-6007.

MIZZOU
MON'THLY

Published the first Friday of every month
except January and August by the Office
of Internal Communication, University
Relations Division, 329 Jesse Hall, with
the cooperation of faculty and staff
councils. News deadline is the last Friday
of each month.

Advisory Board: Bob Rowland, David
Hentges, Richard Hocks, Delmar
Hatesohl, Luverne Walton, Brenda
Procter, Mary Miller, Richard Lewis,
Sandy Clark, Jimmie Brechbuhler,
Ramona Howard.

Editor: Catherine Kernen
882-6211

































University Libraries
University of Missouri

Digitization Information Page

Local identifier MizzouMonthly-Vol01

Source information

Format Book

Content type Text with images

Source ID gift copy not added to collection.

Notes Pages 5-7 of issue no.8 was trimmed on top margin, causing page
numbers and running title “Mizzou weekly” partially or fully missing.

Capture information

Date captured February 2023
Scanner manufacturer Plustek OpticBook
Scanner model A300 Plus
Scanning system software Book Pavilion
Optical resolution 600 dpi

Color settings 8 bit grayscale
File types tiff

Notes

Derivatives - Access copy

Compression
Editing software

Resolution 600 dpi

Color grayscale

File types tiff

Notes Images cropped, straightened, brightened.

Tiff: LZW compression
Adobe Photoshop 2022



